OFFICE OF THE FIRST SELECTMAN

Telephone (203) 563-0100 Fax (203) 563-0299

Email to: Bill.Brennan@Wiltonct.org



William F. Brennan First Selectman

Harold E. Clark Second Selectman

Ted W. Hoffstatter

Richard J. Dubow

James A. Saxe

TOWN HALL 238 Danbury Road Wilton, CT 06897

PUBLIC HEARING PROPOSED ORDINANCE CHANGE Monday, May 19, 2014 **Town Hall Meeting Room B**

The Board of Selectmen held a public hearing to allow the public to comment on the proposed ordinance change.

Mr. Brennan called the hearing to order at 7:15 pm and read the legal notice of the hearing. He then opened the floor to public comment.

Hearing no further business, the hearing was closed at 7:25 pm.

Jacqueline Rochester

Recording Secretary



NOTICE OF PROPOSED ORDINANCE CHANGE

Pursuant to Article VI of the Wilton Charter, and after a legally noticed public hearing on May 19, 2014, the Board of Selectmen of the Town of Wilton unanimously voted to approve the following:

NOW, THEREFORE, pursuant to authority under the Town Charter, it is ordained this day of May 19, 2014, by the Wilton Board of Selectmen that the following ordinance is hereby enacted and adopted, in accordance with Section 8-36a and Section 4-124j of the Connecticut General Statutes and Section 249 of Public Act 13-247:

The Town or Wilton hereby declares its intent to withdraw from the South Western Regional Planning Association on June 30, 2014, and that such withdrawal will be final six months thereafter on December 31, 2014.

Furthermore, the Town of Wilton hereby votes to join the Western Connecticut Council of Governments, effective January 1, 2015 and toward that end, formally adopts Sections 4-124i to 4-124p, inclusive, of the Connecticut General Statutes, in accordance with the procedures set forth in Section 4-124j of the Connecticut General Statutes.

Dated at Wilton, CT this 19th day of May 2014